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The mission of  the 
American Society of 
Highway Engineers is 
to provide a forum for 
members and partners 
of the highway industry 

that supports education, 
innovation, and 

fellowship; promoting a 
safe and efficient highway 

system for mobility now 
and in the future.
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VALLEY 
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Want to Receive the ASHE
Newsletter by Email?
Contact Stan Harris:

 stan.harris@stantec.com

Future 
Luncheon Meetings

September 23, 2008
December 2, 2008

As I begin my term as your President, I and the 
Board would like to thank all of you for your con-
tinued support and assistance in carrying out our 
many activities, from golf outings to luncheons, 
newsletters, committee meetings, and fundrais-
ers.  As your representatives for the ASHE Triko 
Valley Section, we will strive in the coming term 
to provide an interesting agenda of events that will inform, entertain, and 
enlighten you, and make you want to come back for more. Along the way, 
we will never lose sight of the goal of improving our highway industry, now 
and in the future. 

We will be focused this year on continued preparations for the National 
Conference in Cincinnati from June 9-13, 2010. It is a tremendous undertaking 
and we are fortunate to have many volunteers helping us prepare. The Board 
members will be expected to attend the National Conference in Atlanta 
from June 3-7, 2009, and we strongly encourage others to join us. We have 
a Conference Co-Chairs Committee Meeting scheduled for September 18, 
2008 to continue our planning efforts for the National Conference. The fund-
raising effort continues with another OTEC Auction in late October. We hope 
to build on our success to date with that event. 

We are fortunate as a Section to have a growing membership, and we hope 
that is an endorsement of our actions on your behalf. All of us on the Board 
are committed to improving this Section and we welcome your input and 
suggestions to that end. Because we have been growing, at our first Board 
Meeting on August 26th, we elected to hold our future Luncheon Meetings at 
the Montgomery Inn in Montgomery. Although we all felt that the Boathouse 
was a tremendous draw and a great venue, we simply were running out of 
room there. We have made arrangements with the Montgomery Inn at similar 
terms and we should have plenty of room to meet there. We hope you all 
will support this decision and join us at our next luncheon meeting there on 
September 23rd. Hope to see you then!

-Joe 

 From our President . . .
  Joe Vogel, P.E. 

NEWS

The ASHE PIN Report will be 
presented at the Septem-

ber meeting.
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Spotlight your company at the 
2008 Ohio Transportation 
Engineering Conference

ASHE Region 1 will be holding its 3rd silent auction the an-
nual Ohio Transportation Engineering Conference (OTEC). 
You can support your section and help ASHE Region 1 pre-
pare for the National Conference to be held in Cincinnati, 
Ohio on June 9-13, 2010 by donating items for our auction.
 
Contact Koren at 859-371-9051 for more details.

 Auction Donation Deadline 
 October 1, 2008 

 
PBS&J 

Attn:  Koren H. Sprinkle 
7300 Turfway Road, Suite 

400 
Florence, KY 41042  

2010 ASHE National Conference General Sponsorship Information

Diamond Sponsorship•	
Cost: $5,000 if paid by February 1, 2010o	

10% Discount ($4,500 Paid in Thirds, 1	 st of Dec 2008, June 2009 & Feb 2010: $1,500 per year)
5% Discount ($4,750 Paid in Halves, 1	 st of June 2009 & Feb 1st 2010: $2,375 per year)

Diamond Sponsor Recognition in Program with Logoo	
Display Board Listo	
Recognition (scripted commercial) at Conference Introduction Sessiono	
Logo on Conference websiteo	
One Exhibit Bootho	
4 Conference Registrationso	
2 Tickets Past Presidents Luncho	
4 Tickets Annual Banqueto	

Platinum Sponsorship•	
Cost: $3,500.  No pay early pay discounts available.o	
Platinum Sponsor Recognition in Program with Logoo	
Display Board Listo	
Logo on Conference websiteo	
2 Conference Registrationso	
2 Tickets Annual Banqueto	

Gold Sponsorship•	
Cost: $2,500.  No pay early pay discounts available.o	
Gold Sponsor Recognition in Programo	
Listing on Conference websiteo	
2 Conference Registrationso	

Silver Sponsorship•	
Cost: $1,000.  No pay early pay discounts available.o	
Silver Sponsor Recognition in Programo	
Display Board Listo	
Listing on Conference websiteo	

Bronze Sponsorship•	
Cost: $500.  No pay early pay discounts available.o	
Silver Sponsor Recognition in Program o	
Display Board Listo	
Listing on Conference websiteo	

Please contact Cindy Minter (CMMinter@mactec.com) or Carl Hartman (chartmann@fuse.net) with any questions regarding 
sponsorship.  Checks can be sent to A.S.H.E., P.O. Box 257, Mason, OH 45040-0257 with the below form. 

Sponsor Name (Company):	 									       
Sponsor Contact Person:	 									       
Mailing Address:		  									       
Phone Number:			   									       
E-mail Address:			  									       
Sponsorship Level:		  									       

Note: 	 If Diamond Sponsor, specify your payment plan (2 or 3 payments) & dates checks will be sent
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TRIKO  
Valley News

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, May 20, 2008
Montgomery Inn Boathouse

President Duffy opened the meet-
ing with the Pledge of Allegiance 
and recognition of five guests.  
Caroline thanked all of the com-
mittees for their efforts during her 
tenure, including membership, 
scholarship, regional, programs, 
Schramm project awards, PIN, 
model law, newsletter, fundraising, 
2010 national conference com-
mittees, insurance, the Treasurer 
and Secretary.  She also thanked 
the membership for their support.  
Our section has provided the most 
charity.  Funds will be collected by 
Michelle Liu for earthquake relief in 
China.  See Caroline if you would 
like to give.  

Bill Lawall presented the Trea-
surer’s Report indicating a current 
balance of $7,776.80 (previous 
balance of $3,242.74, deposits of 
$6,998.66, and expenditures of 
$2,464.60).  A balance of $6,000 
remains in the scholarship fund.  
There are currently 164 members 
in the Triko Valley Section.  The 
next meeting will be on Tuesday, 
September 23, 2008 at the Mont-
gomery Inn and the next Director’s 
meeting will be held on August 19, 
2008.

Secretary Dave Emerick read the 
minutes from the March 25th gen-
eral membership meeting.

John Davidson indicated that 
the scholarship committee had 
received eight applications from 
five different colleges.  Scholarships 
will be presented at the upcoming 
golf outing.

Cindy Minter presented a National 
Conference update. The theme will 
be “Transforming Ideas into Mobility”.  
A count was taken of those that plan 
on attending this year’s national con-
ference in Hershey, Pa.  Conference 
committee chairs will meet at the 
Hilton on May 30th to tour.  Bonding 
insurance is now in place for those 
authorized to sign checks.  The 2010 
conference sponsorship plan is avail-
able in Region One only.  

Tommy Haskins from the Army Corps of 
Engineers was introduced to speak on 
the Wolf Creek dam seepage rehabili-
tation project.  More information can 
be found at WWW.LRN.USACE.ARMY.
MIL/WOLFCREEK.

A motion was made to accept the 
slate of officers for 2008/2009 as pre-
sented at the last general membership 
meeting.  The motion was seconded 
and all members present voted in 
favor.

The winning number of 0058071 was 
chosen for the Split the Pot, and John 
R. Jurgensen donated his winnings 
towards the 2010 conference.  Bill La-
wall indicated that the PDH’s for our 
meetings are accepted in Kentucky 
as well.  Golf outing and Highway Club 
forms are on the table outside.  The 
next meeting date will be September 
23rd.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:18 
pm.

 					   
Respectfully Submitted,
David M. Emerick
Secretary

Greg Wilkens presented the P.I.N. 
report, indicating that the Model Law 
will not be in effect until 2020 instead 
of 2015.  The Ohio Stimulus package 
is moving forward.  They are looking 
for $7 Billion in project investments.  
The Federal Infrastructure Bank is also 
being discussed.

Ted Hubbard reported that he has 
received a letter from Perry Schweiss 
opposing Model Law.  ACEC is also 
submitting letters and OSPE may join 
the campaign against it.  

Jim Collins gave the Regional and 
Golf Outing report.  National had 
a board meeting in Pittsburgh in 
April.  The Western Reserve section 
was absorbed by Cuyahoga Valley.  
New sections may be started in India-
napolis, Long Island, Dallas, Phoenix 
and Detroit.  The National Board has 
accepted a letter against model 
law.  Past president pins are available 
for $60.00.  Triko Valley must submit 
a Scanner article by June 15th.  The 
next regional meeting will be the July 
Golf outing.  Triko Valley has received 
a quote from Network Solutions of 
$335 to protect our website for the 
next three years.  

The Triko Valley section golf outing 
will be held on June 19th.  We have 
five foursomes and eleven sponsors 
so far.  The goal is 120 golfers and 40 
sponsors.  Door prizes are needed.  A 
group photo will be taken at 11:20 at 
the Club House.  

Jim Jurgensen, II reported that our 
section is up to 167 members and 
that we are still looking to increase 
our ranks.

There was nothing to report on the 
section newsletter, however, several 
ideas were brought up for a Scanner 
article including a Continuous Flow 
Intersection by Paul Gruener, the 
Banks Project or super streets.
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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Anthony Amicom
Tim Augustine
Richard Bailey*
Phil Banton
Garold Barnhart
Doug Batt
Nathan Beach
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Charles Bode
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Devaraian Chellirh
Keith Clay
Jim Collins*
Dion Connor
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
William Crawford
John Davidson
Jeff Darrah
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell

Caroline Duffy*
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Kim Elam
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Leo Flischel
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Bronson Funke
Dan Furgason
Todd Gadbury
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Michael Hafner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
James Jurgensen
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
James Kapsho

Joseph Kearnes*
John Kerr
Craig Ketron
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Jeffrey Koehn
Bob Koehler
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lansing
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer
Aaron Littman
Matt Loeffler
Daniel Louis
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Dan McAdams
John McChord
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Catharine Miller
Cindy Minter 
Nathan Moore
Warner Moore
Michael Morrow
Paul Motylinski
Bryan Mount
Robert Mount

Michael Murray
David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
David Orr
Paul Pfennig*
Tim Peters
Duane Phelps
Robert Plate
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Michael Prus
Joseph Prus
Amy Pursley
David Quimby
Phil Rasor
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Brian Rhodes
Ronald Roberts
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger
Doug Royer
Kevin Rust
Ali Saleh
Michael Samoviski
Kevin Savage
William Shefcik
Ray Schork
Paul Schoelwer
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman
Mike Sewell
Steven Shadix
Alex Shumakh
Gary Simmons

Kar Singh
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
LeeAnn Tito
David Tomley
Vickie Trimbach
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Chuck Unterreiner
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Doug Walker
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Larry Weisman
Gregory Wilkens
Richard Williams
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*
James Zentmeyer
	 * Past Presidents

525 Metro Place North
Suite 101
Dublin, OH 43017-5504

PH: 614-791-3600
FX: 614-791-4800
Toll free: 888-446-8649 (same)

We’ve Moved - Please Update Your Records!

www.flexiblepavements.org
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2008-2009 Board of Directors
Board Title	 Board Member	 Company	 Phone		 Email
President	 Joe Vogel	 City of Cincinnati	 513.352.1523	 	joe.vogel@cincinnati-oh.gov

1st Vice President	 Tim Peters	 ADS, Inc.	 513.312.6160	 	tim.peters@ads-pipe.com		
2nd Vice President	 Jim Jurgensen II	 John R. Jurgensen Co.	 513.771.0820	 	jurgensj@jrnet.com		
Treasurer	 Bill Lawall	 Brandstetter-Carroll	 513.807.2245	 	barbbill2@fuse.net		
Secretary	 David Emerick	 Duke Energy	 513.287.2576	 	demerick@duke-energy.com

Regional Rep.	 Stan Harris	 Stantec	 513.842.8200	 	stan.harris@stantec.com

Past President 	 Caroline Duffy	 Barr & Prevost	 513.476.6271	 	cfdpe@cinci.rr.com

3rd Year Director	 Cindy Minter	 Mactec	 513.489.6611		 cminter@insightbb.com

2nd Year Director	 Steve Profitt	 Thelen Associates, Inc.	 513.825.4350	 	sproffitt@thelenassoc.com

2nd Year Director	 Paul Schoelwer	 CONTECH Bridge Solutions	 513.604.8006	 	pschoelwer@contechbridge.com	
1st Year Director	 Kevin Savage	 Bowser-Morner, Inc.	 937.236.8805	 	ksavage@bowser-morner.com

                                                            				                                                                 
				             

				                 

				              		 				             				  

			 

YOUR
						                    AD 
						                 HERE!!

						         Contact Stan Harris
						                    at
						       stan.harris@stantec.com

RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for  meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.

Split the Pot!
A Split the Pot contest will be held at future general membership meetings to raise start-up funds for 
the 2010 conference. 1 ticket for $1, 3 for $5, or 7 for $10. 
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Prus Construction Co.
5325 Wooster Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

(513) 321-7774
(513) 533-6737 Fax

www.prusconstruction.com

C O N S T R U C T I O N



6

Geotechnical Engineering · Environmental Services 
Retaining Structure/Shoring Design 

Construction Observation & Materials Testing 

11699 Chesterdale Road  Cincinnati, Ohio 45246 
Phone 513.771-8471  Fax 513.771.8475 

www.bbcm.com 

Cincinnati  Cleveland  Columbus  Dayton 

(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

8600 Berk Blvd.  /  Hamilton, OH 45015  /  513.874.6192  / www.terryasphalt.com

Ohio, Michigan, Indiana, Kentucky
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ASHE
P.O. Box 257
Mason, OH 45040

ASHE TRIKO Valley 
Meeting

Tuesday, September 23, 2008 11:30 a.m.
The Original Montgomery Inn 

Speaker: Wayne Seiler, Construction Process Solutions 
Claims Avoidance on Highway Projects

Lunch Cost: $20.00
RSVP to Bill Lawall at 513-807-2245

by 4:00 September 22, 2008


